March 11, 2011

Meeting began at 7:05 p.m.

Present: Bill Muse, Mayor; Sue Inman, Gladys LeFevre, Dennis Bertucci, Council
Members; Judi Davis, Clerk.
Absent: Randy Ripplinger, Council Member

There was discussion on whether to use fire doors or a sprinkler system for the renovated
Community Center. Gladys voiced concerns that, with our frequent power outages,
sprinklers might be susceptible to freezing and breaking. There was also concern that if a
malfunction were to cause the sprinklers to go off, it would result in great water damage.
The consensus was that we will use fire doors.

A discussion on the differences between electric and propane heat followed. There is
always a possibility that the cost of electricity may go up, but there is nearly a certainty,
given world conditions, that the cost of propane will go up. Some also voiced concerns
about the safety of propane. While there have never been problems with it in town
before, the concerns were nevertheless real. The unanimous choice was to have electric
heat.

Gladys made a motion the meeting adjourn. Dennis seconded the motion. The vote was
unanimous.

The meeting adjourned at 7:35 p.m.

Minutes prepared by Judith Davis, Town Clerk
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